New Hampshire Orchid Society

Board of Directors Meeting

November 12 2011

Attendance
Present: President Mike Mattozzi, Treasurer Chuck Crisler, Past-President Steve Tacopina, Trustees Daryl Yerdon, Lee Brockmann and Norman Selander-Carrier 

Member Jean Kowalcik and Ulla Jurrissen
Absent: Secretary Ronald Selander-Carrier, Vice-President George Crozer, Trustee Jenn Marrs
Opening: Mike called the meeting to order at 10:40 AM. 
President

· Mike addressed the need to fill committees including web, publicity, hospitality. He suggested we consider enlisting high school students to work on our website. Daryl urged board members to check out the links page as updating it should be fairly easy.
· Mike mentioned that we need to focus on quality programs to attract attendance at meetings. Some members have indicated they do not come because the speakers don’t interest them.
· Chuck mentioned that we should soon be getting confirmation from Ray Barkalow (First Rays Orchids). This raised a concern about members selling plants when speakers are selling. After discussion, Daryl moved that members not be allowed to sell plants if a speaker is selling. Steve seconded and the motion carried. Norm stressed that we need to make this known to members.
· Steve stated that he will help Liz with the library. He would like to get more books and DVD’s as there is money in the budget.
Treasurer 

· Chuck indicated that membership revenue is still down by $1,000 – perhaps a bulk email reminder needs to be sent

· He received mail from NH Non-Profits and written confirmation that we owe nothing to the IRS 
· Chuck made one correction to the Expense Manifest – the SSL certificate is not on the manifest. This changes the manifest to $732.46. Steve moved to accept the Expense Manifest as amended and Lee seconded. The motion carried.

· Chuck stated that we need to fill the Risk Management position – the person who volunteered never showed

· Chuck resigned as Treasurer, with approval from the board Jean Kowalcik was appointed to the position, and Chuck will help Jean transition to the position during the next month. This will include signature authority.
Committees
Advertising/Publicity: The FONS house from last December is featured in this month’s NH Home magazine
Hospitality: Laurie needs help and she will not be at the December holiday party at Bethany Chapel.
New England Orchid Shows: A poster with pictures from the CT and MOS is near the Membership table. Jack and Pam Mulder will coordinate the CAIOS show the last weekend of January.
Auction: Mike and Daryl made a decision regarding the auction of Jim Campbell’s plants – we will track which plants are his and he will get 80%. During the auction Chuck will announce which plants are Jim’s.

Miscellaneous
Ulla returned The Standard Code of Parliamentary Procedure and it was given to Lee. Chuck will give his copy to Jean. 

Steve’s keys will be kept with the society laptop

Norm moved to adjourn and Daryl seconded. The motion carried.

(After the board meeting Les returned his copy of The Standard Code of Parliamentary Procedure.)

Respectfully submitted,

Norman Selander-Carrier
